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The Chair stated that Councillor Jean Stapleton was unable to attend the meeting 
but had asked that her thanks be recorded in respect of the officers who had 
facilitated and helped with the review and also Councillors Dave Mitchell and Chris 
Blakeley, who had sat on the Review Panel with her.

The Chair asked Councillor Dave Mitchell and, with the agreement of the Committee, 
Councillor Chris Blakeley to speak to the report on the findings and 
recommendations of the Resident Parking Scrutiny Review completed in June 2017. 
The Review was commissioned by the Committee at its meeting on 12 July, 2016, 
when the Committee had received a report on the Council’s Resident Parking Policy. 
It had been a number of years since a review had been undertaken and they 
commented that with the review they had tried to come up with the easiest possible 
way to bring the resident parking scheme into line. A number of meetings had been 
held with officers and a small number of residents had also attended an evidence 
session.

The report gave details of the scope, methodology and key findings of the review 
and proposed a number of recommendations to ensure the Resident Parking Policy 
was fit for purpose.

Members expressed their thanks to the panel for all their work.

Keith Rodgers, Traffic Network Manager, addressed the Committee and referred to 
the fact that only 3 schemes had been introduced since 2007 mainly due to the 
inflexibility of the existing criteria.

Responding to comments from Members he stated that there were no proposals to 
change the criteria for there to be a minimum requirement of 80 per cent support 
from residents and the criteria that local businesses should not be disadvantaged 
would also remain.

The Chair suggested that there might be a lot of objections when the new policy was 
introduced and expressed concern at the reduced size of the department which 
would have to implement the proposed changes and asked how long it might take.

In response Mr Rodgers acknowledged that staff were fully committed but that, 
subject to Cabinet approval, a phased approach to the changes would get underway 
with some consultation within six months.



The Chair asked that Mr Rodgers report back to the Committee with an update on 
the latest position and thanked the Scrutiny Officer, Mike Lester, for all his work on 
the review.

It was then moved by Councillor Dave Mitchell, seconded by Councillor Steve 
Williams and –

Resolved –

(1) That the contents of the report and the findings and recommendations of 
the review be endorsed.

(2) That the report be referred to Cabinet for consideration of the 
recommendations made.


